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SHEPHERD UNIVERSITY 

BOARD OF GOVERNORS 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF APRIL 20, 2023 

The Shepherd University Board of Governors met on April 20, 2023, in a regular meeting. Members 
participating were: David Avella (in-person/audio feed during some presentations), Gat Caperton, Jim 
Cherry, Cameron Colwell, Henry Kayes, Jr., Ramona Kissel, Eric Lewis (audio feed), Jonathan Mason 
(audio feed), Timothy Nixon, Austin Slater, Jr., and Karl Wolf. Also present were Shepherd University 
President Mary J.C. Hendrix, members of the executive leadership team and others. Board member 
Susan Mentzer-Blair was absent from the meeting. 

1. PUBLIC COMMENTS
No public comments were made.

2. RECOGNITION OF EMERITUS/EMERITA FACULTY AND STAFF
Dr. Richard Stevens, Assistant Provost for Faculty Affairs, presented to the Board: Professor
Edward Herendeen, Artist-in-Residence, Emeritus. Dr. Marie DeWalt, Associate Vice President
for Human Resources, presented to the Board: Mrs. Ramona Kissel, Administrative Associate,
Emerita, and Mrs. Beth Thomas, R.B.A. Coordinator, Emerita, and recognized Mr. Richard Crea,
Information Systems Technician, Emeritus; Ms. Jacqueline Grantham, Campus Service Worker,
Emerita; Mr. Mark Holben, Trades Specialist I, Emeritus; Dr. Stephen Spencer, Provost and Vice
President for Academic Affairs and Professor of English, Emeritus; Mrs. Pamela Stevens, Vice
President for Finance and Administration, Emerita; and Mrs. Pamela Swope, Student Records
Assistant, Emerita.

3. CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS
M (Kayes), S (Wolf), PASSED, all members participating by audio feed were polled, that the
following resolution be adopted by the Board:

RESOLVED, That the Shepherd University Board of Governors approves: 
I) The Minutes of the Meeting of February 16, 2023; and
2) The Approval of the 2022-2023 Academic Program Reviews,
each as presented in the Agenda materials of April 20, 2023.

4. PRESIDENT'S REPORT
Dr. Hendrix asked Cameron Colwell to introduce the 2024 academic year Student Government
Association representative for the Board of Governors. Dr. Hendrix thanked Ramona Kissel for
her friendship and advice throughout the years. President Hendrix reviewed highlights of the
ongoing initiatives for advancing Shepherd from among the comprehensive list provided in the
President's Report. She noted that Shepherd hosted the West Virginia Legislators Retreat during
the first week of April in the Storer Ballroom. Discussion encompassed early childhood
development and its significance. Dr. Hendrix thanked Dr. LeAnn Johnson for serving as a
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